
Georgia Polygraph Association 
Minutes of Meeting May 13, 2025 

GSP Headquarters Atlanta, GA 
Prepared by Lt. T. Vande Zande 

 
I. Call to order 

 
Members were welcomed to the meeting by President James Hayes, which was then called to order.   

 
 II. Members and Guests in attendance 

 
 James Hayes Jack Joiner Nathan Roberts  Gilbert Guthrie Andre Futch 
 David Peebles Joshua Alford Amanda Baker  Charles Sullenger Todd Vande Zande 
 Camille Chacon Andra Sykes John Sweat Mike Hill  James Buckner 
 Steve Duncan Darwin Malone Kenneth Adamczyk Pam Rushton  Todd Hinson 
 Lindsey Smith Lawson Hagler Keith Woodford James Medler  Sarah Keane 
 C.A. Morgan Eugene Howard Joel Montezuma Marie Montezuma Stephanie Thompson 
 Lauren Goza Britt Peacock James Brower 
   
III. Secretary Report 

 

The Secretary Report was presented by Secretary, Todd Vande Zande. Nothing to report.  
 
A motion was made by Steve Duncan, to approve the Minutes from the March meeting. The motion was 
seconded by Charles Sullenger. No objections. 

 
IV.  Treasurer Report 

 

The Treasury Report was presented by Treasurer, James Buckner. The current balance as of the May 
meeting, for the GPA is $8883.60.  Approval for the Treasurer’s Report was called for and approved. 
Steve Duncan made the motion. Charles Sullenger seconded. No objections. 
 

V.  Old Business 

 

The Tri-State Conference, which is being hosted this year by South Carolina, was discussed.  The 
conference is taking place on November 4th through the 6th in Mount Pleasant (SC), which is in the 
Charleston area.  The conference fee is $100 for members. The GPA will pay $50 of the South Carolina 
Tri State Polygraph Conference for any of our attending members who are in good standing with the 
organization.  
 
James Buckner will complete the filing of GPA taxes for 2024.  
 
Discussion was had concerning the proposed increase in member dues. The dues will increase to $75 a 
year for 2026. 

  
VI. New Business 

 

We will not have a GPA meeting in July due to the Holiday. Discussion was had regarding the need to 
nominate board members for 2026. Sarah Keane and Stephanie Thompson agreed to serve on the 
Nominating Committee.  
 
 

  

 



VII. Announcements 

 

The next regular meeting of the Georgia Polygraph Association will be held on Tuesday, September 09, 
2025, at 10 am. The location for the training will be the American International Institute of Polygraph, in 
Peachtree City, Georgia.  
 
Training will be announced at a later date.   

 

VIII. Training was conducted by Judge Ronna Woodruff. The topic was Polygraph and the Courts. 
 

IX. Adjournment 
 
 There being no other business the meeting was adjourned. 


